Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on August 15, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher



Member – Prudential Committee

Robert Hammer



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:

Peter Valinsky




Vice President Tighe & Bond

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.

Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of July 18, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 18, 2023 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
PV submitted handouts/drawings and addressed the board with information pertaining to the progress of the Green River pump station UV disinfection project, Housatonic interconnection project and the Berkshire Natural Resources test well. The Housatonic Interconnection is on hold until the district secures the land.  Information on the lead service line grant looks favorable and we should be hearing more later this week. 

Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported that the installation of the new water line leading to the pumping station is approximately 30 feet away from entering the wooded area (3,000 feet has been installed).  Work on the installation of the new water line will shut down for one week.  A leak on Castle Street/Brainard Avenue was repaired. Dan was biten by a dog on Brainard Avenue. 
Financial Report:
CU submitted the following warrants:



Warrant #3 dated 7/21/2023 in the amount of $47,078.83


Warrant #4 dated 7/28/2023 in the amount of $18,063.00
Old Business:  
CU submitted the outstanding bill at 109 Stockbridge Road – Hankey / O’Rourke.  This balance was not considered when the property was sold at auction.  The board agreed to send the invoice to the current owner of the property.
New Business:
CU will send a letter to DEP in response to the Sanitary Survey requirements that stated GBFD water rates may not be sufficient to cover the true costs of producing and delivering safe drinking water. 
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:37 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
